
 
 
 
 
 
Date: 23rd February 2024 

 
Email:  

Dear, 

I am writing in response to your enquiry under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
(FOIA) reference FOI 231010. 

 
You requested the following information, please see our response below: 

 
- Has the trust utilised Insourcing with the FY 22/23? 

 
No, the Trust has not utilised Insourcing in FY 22/23 

- What was the insourcing spend by the trust for 22/23? 
 
The insourcing spend for FY 22/23 was £0 

 
I hope you find this information of some assistance. 

If for any reason you are dissatisfied with our response, kindly in the first instance 
contact Caroline Smart, Head of Information Governance via the following email 
address: 

 
FOI@secamb.nhs.uk 

 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Freedom of Information Coordinator 
South East Coast Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust 


